
 

 
    

Watermain Replacement Project: Riviera Drive and Southern 
Hills Road  

NEWSLETTER #2 | MAY 2024  
 
Dear resident, 
In response to past watermain breaks, the City of Vaughan is undertaking watermain replacements and road 
rehabilitation work on Riviera Drive and Southern Hills Road. These enhancements support the City’s 
continued commitment to ensuring the long-term sustainability of municipal infrastructure. 

Construction timelines and scope 
Watermain replacements are complete on Riviera Drive. The next phase of work includes curb and asphalt 
replacement, with road rehabilitation and final boulevard restorations to follow and be completed by late 
summer 2024. 
 
Watermain work on Southern Hills Road will begin this month, with curb and asphalt replacement to follow. The 
final boulevard restoration will be completed by late summer 2024.  

Construction impacts 
Riviera Drive and Southern Hills Road will remain open to vehicular and pedestrian traffic during construction. 
Temporary lane restrictions will be required to allow construction activities to proceed safely and efficiently. 
Disruptions will be communicated in advance.  
 
Access to residential driveways may be impacted at times during the watermain replacement and associated 
road restoration work. Advance notice of driveway impacts will be given. Temporary disruption of water service 
will be required as part of the project. Additional notices will be circulated at least 48 hours in advance to all 
impacted residents to advise of any service interruptions.  
 
Property owners are reminded that underground systems, such as lawn sprinklers, heated driveways, electrical 
conduits, landscaping, etc. within City-owned boulevards or property limits may be impacted by the proposed 
construction work. Removing privately-owned underground systems in advance of construction, at the 
owner's expense, is recommended. The City is not responsible for any damages that may occur during 
construction to privately owned items within City property limits (Encroachment By-law No. 034-2017). 



 

 
 

 

Contact 
 
Infrastructure Delivery  
905-832-2281, ext. 8917 
infrastructure.delivery@vaughan.ca 
 
Contractor: DIRECT Underground Inc. 
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